WINEWALL NEIGHBOURHOOD COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 26th MARCH, 1984, IN THE COMMUNITY HALL, TRAWDEN.

Present:

Mr.D. Robertson (Chairman),

Mrs. B. Robinson,

Messrs. D. Haley and J. Knowles,

Member of the Press, Mrs. N. M. Darcy, secretary.

APOLOGIES:

Apologies received from Mr. and Mrs. Armstrong, Mrs. Stone, Mrs. Ward, Mr. Bleasdale and C.C. Sargeant.

MINUTES: 2.

Minutes of meeting held 27th February approved and adopted.

3.

MATTERS ARISING: Tree felling in Wycoller - A recent meeting of the Planning & Development Committee resolved that further investigations should be made and legal action taken if considered appropriate. Keighley Road, Trawden - The road improvement scheme on Rock Lane has now been completed.

CORRESPONDENCE: The Chairman reported that he had attended a meeting of the Parish and Town Councils Area Committee and had found it most interesting.

Letter received from the Area Committee about the proposed scheme to operate community buses in rural areas and Mr. Bleasdale has agreed to attend as our representative. Grant for 1984/5 - Letter from Treasurer's Department confirming that we will receive a grant of £212 which is lower than our estimated expenditure for 1984/5. They also enclosed a copy letter sent to the Youth Club explaining to them that

they are unlikely to receive a donation from the Neighbourhood Council in view of the cut-back and advising the Youth Club to apply direct to the Borough Council for extra funds if necessary. Nicholl House Farm - Letter received from the Planning & Development Officer in reply to our complaint regarding the

frequent removal of effluent from the farm in which he says he is writing to Mr. Bulcock and, if the letter has no effect, it will be necessary to bring court proceedings provided witnesses

are willing to give evidence in court.

Library - Following correspondence from the Librarian at which he expressed concern at the drop in the number of books being issued and the subsequent discussion which took place at our last meeting, the Librarian advises that the opening days have been changed to Tuesday and Friday as from the 1st May. Cars speeding at junction of Colne Road/Burnley Road/Church Street -Letter from the Borough Engineer saying that the road markings will be renewed in an effort to discourage traffic speeding at the

junction. He explained that the use of a 'Stop' sign is a very stringent measure requiring ministerial approval, but that further consideration will be given to this should the renewed 'Give Way' markings prove inadequate.

Planning Applications:

Erection of boundary wall/fence at Lowlands Farm, Wycoller; Outline application for further development by Alvic Construction on the Skipton Road site. This has been deferred until a scheme of drainage work has been agreed with the Borough Engineer;

Erection of garage and porch on Lachman Road;

Planning Applications (continued)

Outline application for residential development off Colne Road; Retrospective planning permission refused for boundary walls at 1 Proctor Croft, Trawden, until they are lowered to a height of 3 ft.;

Circular from Pendle Sports Council.

Circular from the Community Health Council.

- 5. <u>VILLAGE SHOW:</u> A revised schedule has been prepared. A further meeting will be held in May.
- 6. REVISION OF MINUTES: See So None. d from Mr. and Mrs. Armstrong, Mrs. Stone,
- 7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: The Chairman said a request had been made by the Treasurer to discuss an honararium for that office as she had been given to understand that it was usual for one to be made by local Councils. The Chairman said he would like to place on record the appreciation and grateful thanks of the Neighbourhood Council for all the hard work done by Mrs. Stone but, unfortunately, the Draft Constitution states that an elected member of the Neighbourhood Council cannot receive an honararium. He did, however, stress how highly her services were valued.

Mr. Haley complained about rubbish being dumped on the far side of the stream beyond the car dismantling works by the tram tracks. Apparently the stream has been polluted and a representative of the Water Board has inspected the stream but the results of the tests are not yet known.

The meeting closed at 8-45 p.m.

Next meeting to be held on the 30th April, 1984, at 7-30 p.m.

Vicholl House Farm - Letter received from the Planning &

AGENDA

- 1. APOLOGIES
- 2. MINUTES
- 3. MATTERS ARISING
- 4. CORRESPONDENCE
- 5. VILLAGE SHOW
- 6. REVISION OF MINUTES
- 7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS.